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FORWARDING SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

Dear Rumple Family, 

Since mid-July we have been focused on being grateful.  In my sermon on September 23 I shared a 

quote, from a Benedictine monk, who believes that 99% of the time we can be grateful for something- 

but we are just not always focused that way.  Because I have been reading and preaching about grati-

tude for a few months, I have also been thinking a lot about all that I am grateful for.  Earlier this week, 

I was struck by all the people I am grateful for at Rumple.  This really is a remarkable church family 

and I am so grateful to be here and to be your pastor. 

I am grateful for the wonderful church staff at Rumple.  This church has a dedicated staff who care 

about the ministry and mission of this part of the Body of Christ and who see their area of that minis-

try as important to the functioning of the whole. I think Paul’s analogy of the many parts of the body 

working together, in 1 Corinthians, is very appropriate when I think about the many tasks of the staff. 

Our responsibilities include: picking just the right anthem, teaching classes with our children, vacuum-

ing and making sure we recycle as much as we can, creating and folding bulletins, taking youth on re-

treats, playing the prelude, caring for the children in the nursery.  This church is blessed to have such a 

talented staff and I am grateful for each one of them! 

I am grateful for the leaders of this church- those elected to the session and chairing and serving on 

committees. I am grateful for folks who lead with the youth, with Presbyterian Women, and who are 

leaders in the way that they care for and visit others  in this flock.  I am grateful for the folks who lead 

us in mission with Blowing Rock CARES, Campus Ministry, Habitat, Hospitality House, and more.  I 

am grateful for folks who share their gifts in the choir, fixing things at the church and the manse, and 

volunteering in the office.  I am grateful for the many members of this church who pray for me and for 

this congregation each day.  We have many different gifts and many ways that we share them in and 

with this family of faith. 

I am grateful for you and for all that the staff and members of Rumple make possible. As we head into 

the final stretch of this season of gratitude, I am also grateful for the many financial gifts you make to 

this congregation that enable all of the mission and ministry to continue.  If you have not returned 

your estimate of giving and your time and talent forms for 2019, I hope you will join me in doing so by 

October 1.  I am excited about all that God has in store for us in 2019. 

With Gratitude, 

Kathy  

Rum pl e  Me m o r i a l  P r e s b yt e r i a n  C hur c h  

SLATE and STONE 
October 2018 

Called to Worship    Empowered to Serve      
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Bringing Members In, Sending Disciples Out 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KICKS and Fusion Kick Off Party September 2018 

 



 

A bit of movie trivia: The year was 1993. “Sister Act 2: Back in the Habit,” was attempting to 
follow in the footsteps of the wildly popular, “Sister Act,” that had come out one year earlier. 
Put yourself in the producer’s chair. You know this sequel must end with a choir competition 

in which Sister Mary Clarence’s choir must win. You must come up with not only a convinc-
ing competitor, but a convincing choral performance that is not only strong but believable. 

You decide that a traditional robed choir singing a hymn might do the trick. But which 
hymn. Where do you find a hymn that is the quintessential choral expression? Of course, 
from Beethoven’s Ninth (Choral) Symphony. The hymn text was written nearly 100 years lat-

er but is now almost synonymous with the tune found near the end of the work. “Joyful, Joy-
ful, We Adore Thee,” not only worked for the movie scene but, along with some pretty awe-
some stage presence by the competing choir, captured the moment of high drama and sheer 

joy. Yeah, ok, Sister Mary Clarence’s choir won, but it took a soloist, choir, and choreogra-
phy to beat one of the greatest hymns ever written. 
 

The text was written by Henry van Dyke, born in Germantown, Pennsylvania, on November 
10, 1852. Regarded as one of the ablest Presbyterian preachers and leading literary figures of 

his time, van Dyke wrote the text while serving as a guest preacher at Williams College, Wil-
liamstown, Massachusetts. The story is told that van Dyke handed the manuscript to the 
college president, saying, “Here is a hymn for you. Your mountains (the Berkshires) were my 

inspiration. It must be sung to the music of Beethoven’s “Hymn of Joy.” Van Dyke stated his 
purpose in writing the text as follows: 
 

These verses are simple expressions of common Christian feelings and desires in this 
present time, hymns of today that may be sung together by people who know the thought 

of the age, and are not afraid that any truth of science will destroy their religion or that 
any revolution on earth will overthrow the kingdom of heaven. Therefore, these are 
hymns of trust and hope. 
 

I love the expression, “sung together by people who know the thought of the age,” and yet are 
faithful. The thought of any age (secular) will always question God’s existence and presence 

(sacred). Kenneth W. Osbeck writes, “Joyful, Joyful, We Adore Thee” portrays a joyful inter-
play between God’s created world and the manifestation of this same creative spirit in the life 
of a believer. Such interesting similes as “hearts unfold like flow’rs before Thee …” illustrate 

this interesting technique.” I encourage you to choose a favorite phrase from the following 
pairs to carry with you today: Earth and heaven; stars and angels; field and forest; vale and 

mountain; chanting bird and flowing fountain. Did you pick one? 
 
Osbeck continues, “the fourth stanza concludes with an invitation for all of God’s children to 

join the mighty chorus of joy begun at creation’s dawn (Job 38:7) and, in so doing, to find the 
encouragement needed for any circumstance of life.” Here is the final stanza: “Mortals, join 

the mighty chorus Which the morning stars began; Father love is reigning o’er us, Brother 
love binds man to man. Ever singing, march we onward, Victors in the midst of strife; Joyful 
music lifts us sunward In the triumph song of life.”           

 
Dave 
 
Osbeck, Kenneth W., 101 Hymn Stories: The Inspiring True Stories Behind 101 Favorite Hymns (Kregel Publications, Grand Rapids, MI, 
1982) 144. 

Under the leadership of our Youth Intern, Cassidy Nooner and the Youth Committee, our  Middle 

and High School youth are active participants in the life of Rumple Church. We welcome members 
and friends to any and all of our meetings, retreats and conferences.  

Contact Cassidy Nooner at cassidyn15@gmail.com to stay connected! 
 

Youth Groups for October  
10/7 Valle Crucis—Corn Maze   10/21  Regular Youth—Game Night: Catan 

10/9 (Tuesday) 7:00am Youth Breakfast 10/28  No Youth 
10/14 No Youth (ASU Fall Break)   10/30 (Tuesday) 7:00am Youth Breakfast 
 

 

 

Support the 2019 Youth International Mission Team (working with 

Presbyterian Disaster Assistance in Puerto Rico) with donations for their 

October 6 yard sale! The youth are hosting a yard sale, on the Rumple front 

lawn, on Saturday, October 6 from 8:30-2:30.  They would love any and an 

all donations by Sunday, September 30. They are willing to pick up any 

large items you have. To arrange for a pick up, email or text Danny Kirk-

land, dannyproduce@gmail.com, 828.773.0515. 

 
 

 

 
 

KICKS and Fusion kicked off September 5 with a bang! The students played Minute-to-Win-
It games. Minute-to-Win-It was a hit game show on NBC a few years ago. Contestants would 
have one minute to play games using household items like cups, straws, cards, Oreos, and so 
much more. The Fellowship Hall was a loud and exciting place to be! Below are some pictures 

of our kids playing the games. If you want to learn more about the games, ask our students. 
They have some stories to tell! 
 

Last week, our students started exploring The Creation Story in Genesis 1. Using the rotation 

workshop method, our students look at the scripture through different methods: storytelling, 
games, cooking, science, art, music, etc. I enjoy studying the same scripture for a given num-
ber of weeks, as it allows the students to truly understand God's word at their level.  
 

In addition to studying Genesis 1, we also started working on 
a song (about Creation) that will be sung on World Commun-
ion Sunday. When we sing about the stars in the sky and the 

colors of fall, we think about God's majesty and glory. I look 
forward to worship on October 7th!   
 

In Christ,  
 

Holly 
 

 

 Rumple Youth Hymn for October by Dave McCollum 

 Children’s Corner 

mailto:dannyproduce@gmail.com


Session News 

The Session of Rumple Memorial Presbyterian Church consists of our pastor as moderator 

and twelve ruling elders, elected by the congregation. They meet monthly on the fourth Mon-
day at 5:30. If you have items for the session, please see Kathy Beach, Session Moderator. 

 

Would you like to become a member or affiliate member of Rumple?                       
New members can be received at Session on the 4th Monday of each month at 5:30. If you are 
interested in joining, contact Hazel in the church office, office@rumplechurch.org.    

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

Save the Date! The next Rumple Church Tour and Tales of Rumple will be  

Sunday, October 14 at 9:30.  Meet in the church office reception area.  
 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Presbyterian Episcopal Campus Ministries 

PECM kicked off the school year with a week of fellowship activities to welcome and involve 
new and old members. Our first meeting of the year was packed with new faces of freshmen 

and transfer students searching for a community of faith. That same week, we had game 
night, movie night, capture the flag day, and a sunrise hike. We organized rides to church that 

Sunday and had dinner at Stephanie's (our Presbyterian minister’s) house. The following 
week, we held our first TED Talk night, where we discussed how to live as people of faith in 
our modern world. The next week we volunteered to work in the community garden at St. 

Luke's Episcopal Church in Boone which provides fresh produce to all, regardless of means. 
Last week, we were hosted by Holy Cross Episcopal Church for dinner and a singing Compline 

service. This week, Cyndi Banks, rector at St. Luke's, led worship at Third Place as we prayed 
for the recovery of those effected by the hurricane. 
 

Thanks to your church's support, PECM continues to spread its mission of faith and fellow-

ship at ASU and in the larger community. Thank you for all you have done and all you have 
enabled us to do already this year! 
 

Sincerely, 
Sean Damrel,  
PECM Church Connector  

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
The North Carolina Presbyterian Historical Society will hold its Fall Meeting on Saturday, 
Oct. 13, 10:00-1:30, in the Main Building at William Peace University, Raleigh, N.C. The 

main event will be an audio-visual presentation by Donald C. McLeod about the Scottish emi-
gration to NC, the very interesting mix of Scottish Presbyterian ministers who answered the 

calls for clergy, and the early churches or kirks in which they preached. Registration is $20, 
including lunch. The schedule, registration form, and address are on our website 
at www.ncphsociety.org, or contact Acting Program Chair Barbara Cain at 919-782-0944.  

Session Digest—September 24, 2018 
 

Meeting was Called to Order by prayer and Bible Study on "GRACE" from Ephesians 2:8-9 Lynne 
Waugh and Rev, Kathy Beach. 
   

The August 27 Session Minutes were approved with additions and correction. 
 

Kathy's Pastor's Report for the past month and with up coming plans for October were shared show-
ing how Rumple is growing and all the opportunities our members have to join her in spreading God 

message. 
 

Committee Reports - 
FINANCE - Monthly Finance Reports were given to Committees.  The deadline for 2019 Budget Re-
quest is 10/8.  Rumple's Clean Audit for 2017 has been received - Thanks to Cullie Tarleton and his 
Finance Committee 
 

MISSIONS – Misty Mayfield brought a recommendation to session that Missions Committee (from 
their funds) give an un-budgeted amount of $5,000.00 to the Presbyterian Disaster Relief for the vic-
tims of Hurricane Florence.  This motion passed by common consent. 
 

NOMINATING - The Nominating Committee asked for a "Called Congregational Meeting" for October 
21.  This motion passed. 
 

PERSONNEL - Begin looking at the possibility of new technology offered to staff and members and 
update our programs. 
 

PROPERTIES – Properties Committee recommended improvements be made before Presbytery’s 
meeting in November.  Emergency lights in the sanctuary, signs, broken windows and walkway to be 
repaired. 
 

VISION TEAM – Jim Crowell and Davis Hankins  reported on the progress being made and three 
new members – Kim Kincaid, Maurice Ewing and Jennie Derby. 
 

WORSHIP – Worship Committee along with Kathy and Vicki Worsham discussed plans for decorat-
ing the Sanctuary for the Lenten and Christmas Season.  Also, the communion table for World Com-
munion Sunday on October 7 and All Saints Day in November.  Budget requests to be brought to 
the Finance Committee for 2019 were presented reviewed and approved by the members. 
 

NEW BUSINESS – Rumple’s sound system – A professional from ASU will check out our equipment 
for possible help and guidance. 
 

ADJOURNMENT AND CLOSING – Prayer led by Lynne Waugh and Rev. Kathy Beach. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 

Mary Lentz, Clerk 

Presbyterian News 

The Session has called a Congregational Meeting for Sunday, October 21, immediately 

following worship.  The purpose of this meeting is to receive and act upon the recommenda-
tions from the 2018 Nominating Committee-of four elders for the class of 2021 and 3 at 

large members for the 2019 Nominating Committee. Names and bios of nominees will be 
distributed beginning October 7. 

http://www.ncphsociety.org/


 

God of our life, whose presence sustains us in every circumstance, in the aftermath of storm and distress, we wel-

come the restoring power of your love and compassion. We open our hearts in sorrow, gratitude, and hope: that 

those who have been spared nature’s fury as well as those whose lives are changed forever by ravages of wind 

and water may find solace, sustenance, and strength in the days of recovery and reflection that come.  

In these days of relief, assessment and response, open our eyes, our hearts, and our hands to the needs of your 

children and the movements of your Spirit, who flows in us like the river whose streams makes glad the city of 

God, and the hearts of all who dwell in it, and in You. In the name of Christ the Healer we pray, amen. 

-excerpts from Prayer in the midst of Hurricane Florence by Rev. Dr. Laurie Ann Kraus, Director, Presbyterian Dis-

aster Assistance 
 

Hurricane Florence disaster assistance 

Presbyterian Disaster Assistance (PDA) is delivering immediate aid to those impact-

ed by Hurricane Florence. Financial support for PDA relief efforts can be 

made online, by phone at (800) 872-3283, or by check, which can be mailed to 

Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.), P.O. Box 643700, Pittsburgh, PA 15264-3700. Desig-

nate contributions to DR000169, which supports the church's response to hurri-

canes affecting the U.S.  
 

During the PC(USA) Season of Peace in September and October, Rumple Missions is focusing on 

peace and witness through the work of Watauga County Habitat for Humanity. In times of crises 

and disasters such as Hurricane Florence, we often see images of destroyed homes and families sorting 

through the wreckage to salvage what they can. In these moments, we pray for those who have lost so 

much, and we wonder how best to reach out to those in need. As a Habitat for Humanity Covenant 

Church, Rumple has the opportunity to help our neighbors in need of reliable, safe housing. The Cove-

nant Church Program connects congregations with local Habitat affiliates to pray, volunteer, and do-

nate time and talent to Habitat projects. Through this covenant, we support Habitat’s mission to help 

partner families achieve the strength, stability, and independence they need to build a better life for 

themselves and their families. 

A representative from Watauga Habitat will join us for a Minute for Mission in worship on Sunday, 

September 30. Volunteers from Rumple will work on the Bradshaw family home on September 29 and 

October 13. If you, your Sunday School class, Circle, social group, etc., are interested in volunteering 

and/or providing lunch, please contact Tim Harris 828-262-1067 or Misty Mayfield at 828-234-1389.   
 

Rumple will collect the Peace and Global Witness Offering on October 7 World Communion Sunday. 

This offering enables the church to promote the Peace of Christ by addressing systems of injustice 

across the world, including low-income and poverty housing. Rumple will retain 25% of this offering to 

contribute to Watauga County Habitat for Humanity. The remaining offering will support mid-council 

and Presbyterian Mission Agency ministries to advocate for peace and justice in cultures of violence 

through collaborative projects of education and Christian witness. 
 

We also continue our 1st Sunday food collections for Blowing Rock C.A.R.E.S. on Sunday, October 7. 

Blowing Rock C.A.R.E.S. is a food bank that helps provide basic non-perishable food to families and 

individuals in Watauga County. The food pantry is open for clients on Mondays from 9 am to 1 pm 

right here at Rumple.  The October items needed: are toilet paper, canned fruit in natural juices, pork 

& beans, pinto beans, black eye peas, black beans, butter beans, and low-fat canned milk. Please 

bring your items on October 7 or anytime throughout the month and leave them in the shopping cart in 

the church office reception area.   

Rumple on a Mission 

Save the Date! Tuesday, November 13th Rumple Memorial Presbyter-

ian Church is hosting the 120th Stated Meeting of Salem Presby-
tery. Our co-hosts for this meeting are Bairds Creek Presbyterian 

Church and Presbyterian Episcopal Campus Ministry. We will need 
lots of volunteers to help with this gathering. Details about how you 
can help will be sent out soon!   

If you are willing to volunteer, please contact Stephanie Hankins at 

scoblehankins@gmail.com.    

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

What: International Mission Trip Interest Meeting 
Date: Sunday, October 21, 2018 

Time: 4:00 - 5:00pm 
Where: Fellowship Hall 
 

Next Summer, Rumple’s High School students and Adults will be taking an International 
Mission Trip to Puerto Rico. They will be working with Presbyterian Disaster Assistance, aid-

ing the victims still affected by Hurricanes Irma and Maria. If you are interested and would 
like to know more, please join us on October 21.  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~   

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
Rumple's Visiting Scholar Visit  

Dr. Brent Strawn of Emory University 
was Rumple's Visiting Scholar Septem-

ber 9-10.  He spent two days inspiring 
us and opening the Scriptures for 

us.  Dr. Strawn's lectures from Sunday and Monday are availa-
ble on the Rumple website.   
 

 
Thank you to the Visiting Scholar Planning Committee for all of their hard work in ar-

ranging for Dr. Strawn's visit:  Anne Bernhardt, Davis Hankins, David Hardage, Don Saun-
ders, Rita White, and staff Holly Bannan. A special thanks to Andy Groothuis who designed 
the new logo for Rumple's Visiting Scholar and to Alex and Anne Bernhardt who hosted the 

Strawn family in their home for the weekend. 
 

 

Rumple on a Mission 



Around Rumple 

Presbyterian Women Circle News and Meetings                   

Moderator Linda Mauldin 295-3327 

Circle I will meet Monday October 1 at 6:00 in the Rumple House.   

Teresa Lentz  295-3276 or lentzt@gmail.com 
 

Circle II meets the second Monday of each month at 2pm in the 
home of Mary Lentz  295-7289 or marylentz41@gmail.com  
 

Circle III will meet Monday October 15 at 10:00 in the Rumple 
House. Jean Baskin 295-0901 or genieb37@yahoo.com.                                                           
 

Circle IV will meet Monday October 8 at 1:00 in the Rumple 
House. Members gather at 1:00 for fellowship and refreshments 

and the meeting starts at 1:30.  
Betty Womack 912-687-6483 or Betty2701@hotmail.com  
 

Circle V will meet at 9:30 Wednesday October 3 in the Rumple 

House. Members gather at 9:30 for fellowship and refreshments 
and the meetings starts at 10:00.                                                          

Kathy Earley 263-0255 or kathyearley50@gmail.com  
 

We welcome all new members, so please call a circle chair for 
further information, or just drop in to whichever meeting 

works best for you!   

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
October BIRTHDAYS 

 

2  Ruth Henson 

2  Mike Harper 

4  George Ligon 

7 Katie Gurkin   

8 Betty Womack 

8  Lance Perry 

9  Jim Veorse                                          

9  Jerry Hutchens                       

10 Steve Kincaid 

11 Joanne Akins                               

11 Bonnie Ewing                       

13 Mark Johnson 

12 Mike Steele 

14 Burt Myers 

14 Stephen Clay 

19 Judy Carr    

19 Will Kirkland 

19 Deatra Sellers 

20 Vicki Hamilton 

21 Harriett Myers 

22 Adele Dunbar 

22 Grace Robbins 

26 Kathy Beach 

27 Joe Carr 

28 Genevieve Waugh 

28 David Hardage 

29 Martin Clay 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Gary and Kathryn Scott come to Rumple by letter of transfer from 
Elm Grove United Methodist Church in Wisconsin.  They have been 
visiting Blowing Rock for 30 years and moved here fulltime 2 years 

ago. She is originally from Gastonia, NC and they have 2 grandsons, 
and 2 grown sons.  Gary, raised in Philadelphia, attended college in 

Greensboro and retired in January 2017 from a Dutch Corporation. 
Gary enjoys fixing things, hunting, hiking, riding a motorcycle and 
sports. They are currently very busy with a home renovation.    

Welcome to Rumple’s New Members  

Rumple’s monthly Fellowship Lunch is Sunday, October 21, fol-

lowing worship and the congregational meeting. All are welcome. 
Food will be prepared by the Fellowship Committee—Mexican Tor-

tilla Casserole, chips and a delicious dessert. No reservation neces-

sary. Donations will be received at the tables.   

Dale Hamrick joined 

Rumple in August by 

transfer from Shan-

don Presbyterian in 

Columbia, SC.  His 

home town is Shelby, 

NC and he is a re-

tired geriatric physi-

cian.  He is already 

volunteering with the 

BR CARES food pan-

try and with Rumple 

senior adults.   

Annette Goudeau-

Teahan joins Rumple as 

an affiliate member.  

She moved to Blowing 

Rock six years ago from 

Alexandria, Louisiana. 

She is a retired teacher 

from LA College where 

she was Aquatic Director 

and Adjunt instructor. 

She was married to Da-

vid Trahan at Rumple in 

July 2015.  She has 

three adult children and 

2 step children and 11 

grandchildren.    
Nancy Lowe joined Rumple as an affili-

ate member. Her home church is First 

Presbyterian in Johnson City, TN. Nancy 

is a retired nurse and is a new home-

owner in Blowing Rock. She enjoys 

spending time with her family, specially 

her gracious grandchildren. At Rumple 

she has already jumped in participating 

in small group Bible studies and Circle.   

The Youth need volunteers to provide Sunday night dinners. If this 

is something you are willing and able to do, please contact Cassidy 
at cassidyn15@gmail.com.   

Are you planning an event or activity at Rumple?  Please be sure that you have a copy of 

the Building Use Policies and have filled out a Building Use Form. This applies to groups 

within the church and to outside groups as well. Forms can be obtained in the church office, 

by calling Hazel, and will soon be up on the Rumple website as well.  Please help the staff of 

the church by filling these forms out so that they can be sure all spaces are set up and ready 

for your event. 

We have many modes of communication here at Rumple. Every week, we have "This Week at 

Rumple" on our Facebook page providing a schedule for the week. On Fridays, our eNews is 
emailed for upcoming information. To stay up-to-date on upcoming events, please check our 

website and Facebook page.  
www.rumplechurch.org  
www.facebook.com/rumplememorialpresbyterianchurch/ 

 

Holly Bannan is now Rumple’s Director of Discipleship! Effective October 1, the “Interim” be-

fore Holly’s name is gone! The Session voted to turn Holly’s position into a permanent one at 

their September meeting. Rumple is blessed by Holly’s skills and gifts for ministry and we ae 

excited for a long future serving the Lord at Rumple and beyond!    

http://www.rumplechurch.org
http://www.facebook.com/rumplememorialpresbyterianchurch/


Concerns and Cares 

Rumple members Pete Groothuis, recovering from surgery; Doug Holstein, Roger 
Broeker, Jean Baskin, Brenda Lentz, chemotherapy treatments; Barbara Scott, Bill 
and Pat Magruder, Recie Craig, Erin Tobin and Drew Taylor, active duty in military; 

Darby Teander, Rumple’s 2018 Elder Nominating Committee 
 

Family and friends of Rumple  Lou Moore’s son-in-law, Luke Short; Grover Gore, 
Susie Reynolds, sister of Patty Laubach; Leslie Novilla’s friend Meg Wagner; Joyce Ro-

driguez, sister of Carolyn Nelson; Stanley Coffey, son of Betty Coffey, Ellen and Al 
Smith missionaries in Russia       
 

We grieve with David Rogers in the death of his father, Edmund Louie “Pete” Rogers; 
Susan Wilson in the death of her mother, Evelyn Paine Sanders; Rachel Greene in the 
death of her sister, Marilyn, in Winston-Salem; Sabina Cheves in the death of her 

mother, Diana Dumas in Georgia   
 

If you go to the hospital and would like the church office to know, please remember 
to call or ask the hospital to call the church office. Your name and hospitalization is 

not shared with the congregation unless you give permission. 
 

Congregational Care If you or someone you know in the congregation would like a 
visit, please share this information with Kathy, an Elder, or contact the Church  Of-

fice. 
 

There is a Medical Supply Loaner Closet in the Rumple House with medical sup-

plies to be used by anyone as needed.  

Grateful Rumple at Work!  

Rumple continues this fall to give thanks for all the ministries and mission made pos-

sible through the generous gifts of Rumple members, affiliate members, and 
friends.  There is so much to celebrate and so many more opportunities that God has 
for us in the future.  In September, all members, affiliate members, and friends of 

Rumple received a special mailing from the church with a confidential estimate of giv-
ing card for 2019 and a time and talent sheet. Everyone is invited to return both the 
card and the sheet to the church office by October 1. Together we continue to praise 

God from whom all of our blessings flow! 
 

 
A note from the Safety and Security Task Force and the Session: 

In an effort to make our building as safe and secure as possible on Sunday mornings, 
you may have noticed a few changes. First, a Blowing Rock Police officer has been 

stationed on Main St. in front of Rumple (or St. Mary’s) on most Sunday mornings.  
Second, once 11:00 worship begins, the choir room door, the nursery (handicapped 

entrance) door, and the back parking lot door are all locked. If you arrive after 11:00 
you may enter the building by the back doors of the sanctuary. Anyone is able to exit 
the building from these doors but no one is able to enter without a key. 
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Does Rumple have your current email address? Do you receive the weekly 

email update from Rumple each Friday? If not, or if you would like to be added to 
this email list, please call or email Hazel in the church office at 

office@rumplechurch.org   


